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Well done... Touche' on the whiners. 

Have a good weekend 

On Fri, May 1, 2015 at 11:17 AM, Way, Steven <wav .steven@epa.gov> wrote: 

Hello all: 

As follow up to the questions raised at Tuesday's ARSG meeting about the status of the Red 
and Bonita work, 1 am providing this information in advance of our planned update at the 
May meeting. In short, we have been preparing to perform the work that we discussed with 
the ARSG and county commissioners last fall with respect to installing a bulkhead in the 
Red and Bonita adit and removing blockage/portal rehab at the Gold King adit. Work at the 
Gold King is being coordinated with our planning for the Red and Bonita work, which we 
hope will provide some cost efficiencies with crew and equipment. 

Red and Bonita Mine: Status Report 

1. The design specification for the bulkhead is attached for your information and review. 
(This will also be placed in the information repository at the library with associated design 
basis documentation.) The bid package with the design was released in mid-April to 
potential bidders, and we expect bids back in May. 

2. Subcontractor selection will occur by May 30th assuming the bids are acceptable. 

3. Onsite work is planned to begin at least by July 10th if not sooner depending on ground 
conditions. 

4. Bulkhead construction is targeted for completion on or before September 30, 2015 
including grouting after which, valve closure can occur within a week. This allows for 
monitoring subsequent to the closing of the valve and before winter conditions settle in. 

5. Solids management and associated water treatment from mucking out the mine will 
occur at the Red and Bonita as the first step in July. 

6. Monitoring before and after the bulkhead installation / valve closure is planned for 
various locations including the adits in Cement Ck. 

The design basis includes a conservative assumption of 540 psi for the hydrostatic 
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pressure on the bulkhead. This is based on a theoretical water elevation at Lake Emma; 
this was used as a maximum possible elevation given an effective small difference in 
bulkhead length and concrete requirements. However, a more realistic value for a likely 
pressure has been derived and is considerably less than the Lake Emma pressure. 

Gold King Mine: Status Report 

As you know we adjusted our plans based on findings last fall when we started the removal 
of the blockage at the adit. The current elevation of the top of the dump appears to be 
approximately 4 to 6 feet above the floor of the adit. A revised approach to the debris 
removal and portal construction were developed this winter, and is outlined in general 
below. Again, we did review this with ARSG members in the fall, and we will be able to 
discuss this again in May. 

1. A conceptual design and basic specifications have been developed based on standard 
DRMS plans for portal construction using 10 ft diameter CMP. This is being used versus 
steel arch sets because of the nature of the terrain and ground conditions at the adit. 

2. Re-grading a portion of the waste dump will be required initially to lower the receiving 
channel for the current discharge. 

3. Water management during the removal of the blockage will be operated in similar 
manner to that at the Red and Bonita. We are planning on having to deal with a larger 
volume of water than originally anticipated based on the fact that there is a 4 to 6 foot 
impoundment at the beginning of the adit. 

4. Entry into the workings will depend on the conditions encountered following the portal 
construction. (On this topic, in the past I have requested mine workings maps from 
members of the ARSG who indicated that they do have such maps. As you know, such 
maps would be very useful to the operations prior to and during the work.) 

This information is provided as a preliminary outline of the plans that are still being 
developed. As for the bulkhead design details, while the bid package has been released 
with the design, if necessary , appropriate modifications can and will be made. The 
opportunity for input to the specifics remains open and 1 look forward to discussing this 
with the group in late May. 

Sincerely, 

Steve 



Steven Way 

Federal On-Scene Coordinator 

Emergency Response Unit 

US EPA - Region 8 

1595 W'vnkoop Street 

Denver, CO 80202 

Office: 303-312-6723 

Bruce K. Stover 
Director 
Inactive Mine Reclamation Program 
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